
 
 

 

 

Procedures Governing the Special Public Comment Session 

 

1. Requests to address the Board: Commenters are required to sign in to the 

GSU public comment sheet prior to speaking. The GSU public comment 

sheet will be maintained at the table outside of Engbretson Hall beginning at 

8:00 a.m. on February 14, 2020. In making a request to appear before the 

Board, individuals must give their names and any relevant title or affiliation. 

Substitute speakers will not be permitted. 
  

2. Time allocation: The Board will allow up to sixty minutes in total for a 

special public comment period at the commencement of the February 14, 

2020 Board meeting. Each individual speaker will be permitted two minutes. 

This will be strictly adhered to with assistance of a timekeeper. Thus, a 

maximum of thirty speakers will be recognized for this Board meeting.  

Speakers will not be allowed to yield their time to another speaker. 
  

3. Scheduling of speakers:  If the number of requests to address the Board 

exceeds the time available, requests to address the Board will proceed based 

on the order in which the names appear on the sign in sheet.  Finally, the 

Board will not hear presentations or entertain questions on the following 

topics: issues under negotiation as part of the University’s collective 

bargaining process; statements concerning the private activities, lifestyles or 

beliefs of individuals employed by or associated with the University; 

grievances of individual students or employees; proposals or bids for 

contracts; or, litigation involving the University.     
 

 


